## Lutton Parish Council Meeting Monday, 3<sup>rd</sup> July, 2017 at 7pm Village Hall

PRESENT: Mrs Carrie Walsh, Mr Ivan Head, Mr Chris Cowdery, Mr Stephen Long

Apologies: Mr George Raby

Minutes of previous meeting read, agreed and signed

Pot Holes- Highways emailed reference pot holes on the Gidding Road plus a few others that have recently appeared.

Plan to install electronic box – BT Openreach, Harlequin, Highways and Councillors, after consultation and comments regarding alternative suggestions, agreed to put green box village side of Woodbine Farm (best option overall)— we do not have a date for when the work will be carried out.

Lutton In Need Charity – no longer selling piece of land – Gould Field.

Community Plan-Mrs C Walsh presented plan to the Council for approval. Passed.

Play Area: Required: soil to level play area; Waste bin installed; Risk assessment not required; new hedge bordering Carrie's property; should get some funding from charitie; Still trying to get a third quote for grass cutting. William will complete the fencing and gate. Possible donation from resident for 'Kissing Gate'.

Letter to Ray Martin thanking him for his generous donation of double gates. Carrie to contact Council reference sign e.g 'children playing'.

Bullock Road- grass needs cutting back at cross roads - Cambridge CC - Carrie will contact.

Next PC meeting 25/09/2017 7pm

REF: LPC-07/17